7/20/19
Cuyamaca Woods Fire Safe Council-Meeting Minutes
Attendees: John and Terri Groth, Bill Stowers, Matt Arsena, Steve Nankervis Jon Driscoll (via phone) and Nicio Aguilera.
Minutes from 4/20/19:  Motion made by Terri Groth to approve minutes, second motion by Bill Stowers, all are in favor.  
Treasurer Report: Motion was made by Matt Arsena to approve Treasurer report, second motion by John Groth, all are in favor. Current balance is $10,324.23, purchase of Parade Pencils, donation for POA calendars, dumpster for May cleanup and renewal of P.O. Box where expenses since last report, we also obtained the SDGE grant funds in the amount of $2500.00.
Networking:  Nicio stated that there are two crews from the San Diego Fire Safe Council that do chipping. There is an online application and the person having chipping done does not need to be home at time of chipping. There is a link on the SDFSC webpage to apply. Matt will send out an e-mail to the community with the link as well.
There was discussion regarding dying oak trees in our area and some treatments etc. There is a great Arborist in Escondido: Bret Hutchinson, whom property owners can reach out to for information & updates on treatments etc.
John Groth thanks all those whom participated in the Julian 4th of July Parade, representing the CWFSC, to include Terri Groth, Lisa Maxwell, Matt Arsena Bryan Barnes, Steve Nankervis and his son John. 
Ongoing Status: 
CWPP/Community Signage/Events:
Susan Carter had submitted the CWPP application, is was approved, Terri will obtain a copy to distribute to the CWFSC.
CWFSC bylaws update; this is still in the process of review for updated revisions.
Community Signage and Map: John Groth contacted the Fire Station and was informed that they have an old CW map. We need to provide them with a new map with address information, we also need to be sure all property owners have proper address signage.  Jon Driscoll shared some ideas on community signage i.e.: Illuminated map.  John Groth suggested to Jon Driscoll that he look through other similar communities for ideas.
John Groth will also contact our local Fire Chief to see if we can meet with them for their recommendations on community signage, maps and information useful to the fire fighters.
There will be a Community Clean Up Day on October 12th, 2019.  John Groth will organize getting a container and Matt Arsena will send out announcement in early September to all CW property owners.
New Business: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Steve Nankervis now has a Chipper in which he has offered to the CW property owners to use.  It was suggested that property owners using the chipper, hire an operator (Roberto) whom would be well trained to use the Chipper. The CWFSC would sponsor the Chipper usage by providing the Gas and Oil. This will be discussed further in our next meeting. 
Next meeting will be on October 19, 2019 at 9:15AM, location Matt Arsena’s, 7619 Starlight Way.
Meeting was adjourned at 10:49 AM. 

